
Children’s-Care Licensing Program Administrative Rules are moving. 

Effective December 1, 2022: Children’s-Care Licensing Program’s (CCLP) Oregon Administrative Rules 
(OARs) will be moving from Chapter 413 to Chapter 419.  

The renumbering will not change the rule language. As part of the re-organization, each license type will 
move into its own rule division: 

• Chapter 419, Division 400 – Child-Caring Agency Licensing Umbrella Rules 
• Chapter 419, Division 410 – Academic Boarding Schools 
• Chapter 419, Division 420 – Adoption Agencies 
• Chapter 419, Division 430 – Day Treatment Agencies 
• Chapter 419, Division 440 – Foster Care Agencies 
• Chapter 419, Division 450 – Homeless, Runaway, and Transitional Living Shelters 
• Chapter 419, Division 460 – Outdoor Youth Programs 
• Chapter 419, Division 470 – Residential Care Agencies 
• Chapter 419, Division 480 – Secure Transport Services 
• Chapter 419, Division 490 – Therapeutic Boarding Schools 

 
The renumbered rules will be available on December 1, 2022 Oregon Secretary of State’s Oregon 
Administrative Rules Database. 

 
Why is this happening? 

This project aligns the CCLP administrative rules to more clearly reflect that this work is under the Office 
of Training and Investigations and Safety (OTIS) and make it easier for the public and other entities to 
navigate CCLP’s rules. 

To assist in the transition, a crosswalk identifying the old OAR number to the new OAR number is 
attached.   

If you have any questions, please contact Jenifer McIntosh at Jenifer.E.McIntosh@dhsoha.state.or.us. 

 

https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/processLogin.action
https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/processLogin.action
mailto:Jenifer.E.McIntosh@dhsoha.state.or.us

